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May 22, 2017 

Lincoln, Nebraska 
 

The 2017 Nebraska School Activities Association (NSAA) Music Advisory Committee met on May 22, 2017 at 
the NSAA offices in Lincoln, Nebraska.  Those present were the following:   
 

District I - Jim Kucera, Waverly High School 
District II – Doran Johnson, Omaha Westside High School 
District III – Chad Dean, O’Neill High School 
District V—Dale Ritter, Alma High School  
District VI – Sharon Hoffman, Bayard 
 

  NSAA – Dan Masters, NSAA Assistant Director 
Cindy Callaway, NSAA Music Administrative Assistant 
 

NMEA -  Fred Ritter, Columbus 
 

Those absent:  District IV – Teresa Rotert, Hershey High School 
   

NSAA Assistant Director Dan Masters called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 
 

The purpose of this 2017 NSAA District Music Coordinators Committee meeting was to evaluate the District 
Music Contests that were held April 10, 18-22, 2017 and to plan for the 2018 Contests.  Reports and 
discussion on the District Music Contests comprised most of the meeting.   
 

The following were the major items reported on and discussed: 
 

1. Call meeting to order and introduction of Fred Ritter, NMEA member. 

2. Reports from each of the NSAA District Music Coordinators - Overview of District Music 
Contests at each site: 

Each of the District Coordinators expressed their appreciation to the contest host schools/colleges and 
to their administrators and professional staffs for hosting the 2017 events.  
 
District I - Reported that all contests went well this year.  Some questions on the use of students that 
were left off the eligibility lists.   Suggestion to withhold rating system and only give comments on 
ballots with no numbers. 
 
District II - Was happy with the new site; Bennington.   District used electronic adjudicator forms at one 
site.  Overall went well, but did take more “man power” than expected, but have ideas of ways to make 
it better.  A concern of late entries and discussed different ways to make the communication better 
between the NSAA and the hosts with the late entries. 
 
District III - Was pleased with their two new sites; Osmond and Ainsworth.  District III is considering 
adding a fifth site.   
 
District IV – No Report 
 
District V - Was happy with their hosts.  They reported that they had a few issues getting financial 
information from one site due to turnover in staff. 
 
District VI - reported things went well.   Concerns of the make-up ACT date as a conflict with district 
music contests. 
 

 



NSAA will look into a template available to schools to submit late entries.  This will be accessible to the host 
school once submitted so they can adjust their schedules in a timely manner. Utilizing this template will give 
the districts a better paper trail for their finances and late entry fees. 
 
3. Financial Reports for each of the NSAA District Music Contest Sites. 

a. The 2017 financial report was reviewed and accepted by all districts. 
b. 294 schools and 21,960 students participated in the 2017 District Music Contests 

 
4.   Planning for 2018, 2019 NSAA District Music Contests. 

a. Coordinators submitted the extended sites for the 2018, 2019 and if possible 2020 district music 
contest sites.  Discussion of the 2019 district music dates to schedule around Easter.  The dates 
will be April 10-13, 15-18, 2019. 

 
b. Bylaw 7.5 was reviewed.   
 
c. An observation that track meets are becoming a conflict for students and making it harder for them 

to participate in district music.  Trends are being set of fewer large ensembles attending district 
music contests.  Show choirs and jazz bands are attending their own competitions.   

 
5.   Discussion of 2017-2018 NSAA Music Manual  

a. The NSAA will be using additional programming to implement legislative changes, passed by 
membership, to bylaws 7.7.6.2, 7.7.8.1 & 7.7.9. 

 
 
6. 2017-2018 NSAA Music Proposals 

a. No action was taken. 
 
7.   Other Business  

a. Date set as Monday, May 21, 2018 
b. Further discussion over the NFHS adjudicator video 
c. Further discussion over the NFHS adjudicator video 
d. Programming ideas to help run district music i.e. GoEShow 
e. The NSAA will continue to explore Google Forms based adjudicator forms. 
f. Discussion of schools registered for music and the classification process.  Dan provided the 

committee with data using the 2016-2017 registered schools.  A sample of schools by district with 
a non-static approach by enrollment was shown.  No action was taken.  

g. Ideas were discussed of ways to make district music better.  NSAA will send out a questionnaire to 
all schools in the fall. 

h. The NSAA will look into posting school/site information for District Music Coordinator’s online 
(media/community) 

i. The committee reviewed and compared district music entry fees across the state. 
 

 
The next scheduled annual meeting of the NSAA District Music Advisory Committee has been set for Monday, 
May 21, 2018, 9:00am at the NSAA office in Lincoln, Nebraska. 
 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 

Dan Masters, Assistant Director, Music 
 
 
Cc:  2017 District Music Financial Report 



 


